Fw: Petition 2014/72 of Tanya Peterson

Tanya Peterson

Thu 10/11/2016 4:21 p.m. Vaughan in

To:crimmo@netaccess.co.nz <crimmo@netaccess.co.nz>;

From: Ian McKelvie < Ian.Mckelvie@parliament.govt.nz>

Sent: Tuesday, 8 November 2016 3:13 p.m.

To: Tanya Peterson
Cc: Andy Gardner

Subject: RE: Petition 2014/72 of Tanya Peterson

Thank you Tanya – we felt you did very well with your submission and I congratulate you on a very good effort – and extremely well prepared. I obviously am unable to comment on any possible outcome of your submission or petition which we are seeking further advice on. I will however forward your letter to the Committee clerk – and thank you for writing to us it is very useful feedback.

Ian McKelvie

From: Tanya Peterson [mailto:soldiersclaim@hotmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, 8 November 2016 2:59 p.m.

To: Ian McKelvie < Ian.Mckelvie@parliament.govt.nz>

Subject: Petition 2014/72 of Tanya Peterson

Primary Production Select Committee.

Dear Chairperson and Committee Members,

Thank you for your time and reception received from all, following my brief overview as to why I sought to present the Petition on behalf of my Grandfather and Father concerning the forfeiture of land and forced bankruptcy.

I was noticeably nervous during my presentation, however, the supportive comment from most members concerning progressing my Petition were comforting and somewhat reassuring. I do hope the Petition can be progressed without any undue delay in light of my father's age (98) and for him to see some redress of what became a very telling situation on the family's life that followed. Such would be fitting and the recognition uplifting.

You asked if this was my first presentation to a Select Committee, to which I answered that it was. I do not know what the protocol is for such meetings but I was a little distracted by one member, who seemed to be using his cell phone, texting I guess, for much of the time I was addressing the committee. A little disrespectful I felt, given I had travelled from Rotorua to address the

committee. Otherwise I was very pleased with the warm welcome and support given to me by yourself and members.

By the way there was a comment made," that it was the Labour Party at fault". However, my researcher informs me that the Treasonous Acts came through the Conservative Party. He believes it was the foundation for the National Party of today.

I did notice a reaction when reading from my notes to the term 'Treasonous Acts'. I used the term because at the time to do something that could be seen as contrary, to the wishes of His Majesty, The King, was viewed as 'Treasonous'. I am sure you know the outcome of such for the perpetrator/s.

I look forward to information available outlining the stages the Petition, presented on behalf of my Father and Grandfather, is to go through and timely updates on its progress.

Yours sincerely

Tanya Peterson LEST WE FORGET